

**Ministry of Health** 

Ministère de la Santé

Office of Chief Medical Officer of Health, Public

Health

Bureau du médecin hygiéniste en chef, santé publique

Box 12 Toronto, ON M7A 1N3 Boîte à lettres 12 Toronto, ON M7A 1N3

Fax.: 416 325-8412 Téléc.:

Téléc. :416 325-8412

August 2025

## **MEMORANDUM**

TO: Licensed Long-Term Care Home and Retirement Home Operators

FROM: Dr. Daniel Warshafsky, Associate Chief Medical Officer of Health

**RE**: 2025/2026 Influenza and COVID-19 vaccine administration partnership with pharmacies in Long-Term Care Homes and Retirement Homes

I would like to start off by thanking you and your staff for your ongoing efforts in delivering the province's Universal Influenza Immunization Program (UIIP) as well as the COVID-19 vaccine program. Vaccination for influenza and COVID-19 this coming respiratory virus season continues to be important to protect individual health, communities and reduce impacts on the health care system.

Information regarding flu and COVID-19 vaccine administration in long-term care homes (LTCH) and retirement homes (RH), including partnerships with community pharmacies, and the importance of vaccination during the respiratory season can be found in the attached fact sheet.

Details on the RSV vaccination this fall will be shared separately.

Should you or your staff have any questions regarding partnership with community pharmacies for the administration of flu and/or COVID-19 vaccine, please contact UIIP.MOH@ontario.ca.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Sincerely,

Dr. Daniel Warshafsky, MD, CCFP (SEM), Dip Sport Med, FRCPC Associate Chief Medical Officer of Health, Public Health

## Attachments:

1. 2025/2026 Influenza and COVID-19 Vaccine Administration in Long-Term Care Homes and Retirement Homes

C: Dr. Kieran Moore, Chief Medical Officer of Health Peter Kaftarian, Deputy Minister, Ministry of Long-Term Care and Ministry of Seniors and Accessibility Gillian Steeve, Assistant Deputy Minister, Ministry of Long-Term Care Christine Loureiro, Director, Ministry of Long-Term Care Michèle Sanborn, Assistant Deputy Minister, Ministry of Seniors and Accessibility Marsha Pinto, Director, Ministry of Seniors and Accessibility Michael Sherar, President and Chief Executive Office, Public Health Ontario